
 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

8th September - 18th 
September 
Year 11 exams 
 
9th September 
Year 7/8 Oz Tag 
 
17th September 
Year 12 Presentation       
Assembly 10am 
 
18th September 
End of Term 3 
 
6th October 
School resumes for Teachers 
and students     
 
12th October 
HSC exams start 
 
15th October 
Year 10/11 Scripture 
 
 
 

Message from the Principal 
Where has the term gone??  It has been very hectic at Erina and keeping up with our       
fantastic students as they continue to excel and strive towards their personal best. I am sure 
staff and students deserve a well earned break as we move closer to the Spring vacation in    
September. 
 
I was delighted to attend the Gosford/ Wyong Network Public Education Awards on August 
24,  where schools have an opportunity to nominate the unsung heroes of our community 
that strongly support public education within their local schools. Erina High School had three 
amazing nominees that were truly worthy recipients of this prestigious award. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Bob Wellham for his exceptional commitment to public education over a career expanding 
over 35 years.  He was a gifted Head Teacher Mathematics at Erina High School and also 
worked at a regional level as a Mathematics consultant.  Mr Wellham is now enjoying retire-
ment after an impressive career in public education instilling the love and relevance of math-
ematics to so many students and supporting the career development of so many staff in his 
faculty. 
 
Mrs Robyne Miller for her extensive work at Erina High School as a PDHPE Teacher for over 
30 years before retiring.  She now works back at Erina as Norta Norta tutor supporting our 
Aboriginal students in their pursuit of positive educational outcomes. Mrs Miller works      
tirelessly to provide tuition to complement class work, access school to work opportunities 
through work experience programs and community links. She is passionate about improving 
the educational experiences for Aboriginal students to ensure their life outcomes match those 
of the broader population. 
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Mrs Joy Cooper our long standing president of the EHS P&C for her extensive work at EHS as a passionate ambassador       
dedicated to ensuring EHS have the best educational facilities and resources to enhance the learning environment of our staff 
and  students. Through her many school working bees, Wednesday weeders and constant lobbying to access funding to improve 
our school her efforts are appreciated by our school community. 
 
It has been an exciting time for our year 11 students as applications were received for the 2016 senior leadership team. We are 
so proud to announce we have 19 incredible young people who have been accepted onto the team as a result of their exception-
al leadership skills. To nominate for the position of Captain students were required to present a 90 second speech on the topic 
“Education opens doors Erina has done this for me....” we had 13 nominees who each presented the most amazing speech and 
were all very worthy candidates. I am pleased to announce that the Captains for 2016 are Josh McRohan- Quensell and Ainslea 
White supported by our Vice Captains Lindsay Pike and Nischala Mc Donnell fantastic young leaders who I know will be strong 
advocates for their school and be the voice of the student population at Erina. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the rest of the senior leadership team who will do a terrific job of leading the students at Erina. Jack Mayne , 
Nicholas Langthorne, John Gibson, Ethan Howard, Jasmine Carobott, Kirsten Mc Intosh, Olivia Mostaert, Aimee Crosland, Celine 
Carecellar, Taleah Kirkman, Leticia Lihou, Katherine Fletcher, Jade Boland, Emerald Betteridge and Tara Cruickshank. 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the year 12 HSC music students as they performed at a café in Wamberal a couple of weeks ago. It was a 
fabulous night show casing the amazing talent of our music students. Thank you to Mrs Broadley and Mr Lowe for the             
organising and providing such a great opportunity for our students. And to our many parents who supported the night as a great 
audience.  

 

Our talented Year 10 Textile students continue to excel.  I was suitable impressed with India Jacobs gorgeous hand crafted    
culturally inspired cushion and Sydney Oliff’s cute felt animal with the tiniest intricate details for the toy unit. Well done girls !! 
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As the term comes to an end I would like to wish our 2015 Year 12 students all the very best of luck in the upcoming HSC exams. 
They have worked incredibly hard and after 13 years of education they sit their final exams.   On behalf of the school community I 
wish them every success now and in the future and always be proud to have been a student at Erina High School.  

 

Our Year 11 students commence their preliminary exams this week and I also wish them the best of luck as they complete this 
stage of the senior school and gear up ready to commence the HSC course early next term. 

 

Thank you all of our staff for their hard work throughout the term and especially to our HSC teachers who have ensured our     
students are well prepared for the final exams. 

 

Enjoy the break and take the opportunity to spend time with family and friends and be proud to be a member of the Erina     
Learning Community. 

 

School resumes on Tuesday October 6 for all staff and students.  We do not have a school development day at the start of the 
term 4,  as it is held at the end of the term on Thursday December 17 which is a student free day. Term 4 for students concludes 
on Wednesday December 16. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Karen Nicol 
Principal  
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2015 HSC FACT SHEET -  Board of Studies Teaching and Educational Standards NSW 

 Over 75,000 students are enrolled in one or more HSC courses  
 51 HSC oral language exams are scheduled from 30 July to 5 September  
 HSC Music, Dance and Drama practical exams are scheduled for August and September  
 118 HSC written examinations are scheduled for 12 October to 4 November  
 HSC exams will be held across NSW in over 750 exam centres staffed by over 7,500 supervisors and presiding officers 
 Plans are in place for 318 students to sit their HSC exams at Australian schools overseas  
 85 exam committees and 300 committee members are involved in developing the written examinations  
 Each exam will be reviewed at least six times before more than 700,000 exam papers are printed  
 More than 5500 markers working in 10 marking centres and from home across NSW will mark HSC exams  
 Around 45% of HSC markers will mark online with 64 courses (an increase of 13%) to be fully or partially marked online 
 Each student will have their English exams marked by at least 11 markers, and their Mathematics exam by at least six 

markers 
 Students can access their HSC results from 6.00am on Wednesday 16 December 
 HSC exams were first held in 1967  
 To be awarded the internationally recognised HSC students must complete at least 12 units of preliminary courses and 10 

units of HSC courses. English is compulsory. Most students complete preliminary courses in Year 11, HSC courses in 
Year 12 and are awarded an HSC at the end of Year 12.  

 
 
TEACH.NSW Opportunity for HSC Students to apply for Teaching Scholarships 
 
Up to 300 Scholarships (including 80 for Aboriginal students), 50 teach.Rural scholarships and 25 cadetships are available to 
HSC students. 
 
Our  scholarship programs offer generous financial benefits, with teach.Rural scholars eligible for up to $35,000 while completing 
a five year teacher education program.  Our cadetship program provides students with a part-time job as a paraprofessional in a 
NSW public school where they will gain valuable knowledge and skills under the guidance and supervision of experienced   
teachers.  The closing date for the receipt of applications and supporting documentation for the 2016 Teacher Education    
Scholarship Program, teach.Rural Scholarship Program, GTIL Cadetship Program and GTIL Internship Program is 18th         
September, 2015. 
 
For further information contact the Scholarships Team on 1300 301 435 or by email at scholarships@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander applicants for a Teacher Education Scholarship may wish to contact the Department’s     
Aboriginal Employment and Career Development Team on (02) 9836 9103 or by email Aboriginal.Employment@det.nsw.edu.au 
to obtain further information and assistance.   
 
 
 
ENGLISH 
 
The staff of the English/Drama Faculty would like to congratulate our Year 12 students as they approach the end of their school-
ing and move toward their Higher School Certificate examinations. Thanks go to our Year 12 teachers for the thorough prepara-
tion they have offered students, and for the many hours they have spent editing student responses in order to assist them with 
their writing. We look forward to hearing of our students’ success as they continue their education or join the workforce. They will 
be missed. 
 
Our Year 12 Drama students showcased their performances for the examiners on Tuesday and Wednesday of Week 7.  Thanks 
go to Ms Kearney for the effort she has put into preparing these students and Ms Johnson for helping during the process. 
 
Year 11 Advanced and Standard students are preparing for their Yearly examinations in Week 9. Students have been issued the 
questions they will be required to answer in the exam, which has enabled them to prepare quality responses. Students are     
reminded that they will need to arrive to class with their relevant materials in order to revise the specific modules as specified by 
their teachers.  
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Junior English classes are currently working through their study of a range of texts for their Area of Study modules. This unit   
requires them to engage with literary and visual texts related to a particular theme. Year 7 students are examining “Fear” while 
Year 8 are learning about the “Multicultural Australia”. Year 9 are studying the “Aboriginal Experience” and our Year 10 students 
are examining “Power”. In Term 4 students will be required to construct essays explain how composers have created meaning in 
their texts through the use of techniques. Students have the questions in their course handbooks and will work during lessons to 
prepare their responses. Teachers will edit these which will be advantageous for students as they may then incorporate the feed-
back they receive to develop their work. Drama students in Year 10 have begun their study of Kabuki Theatre, while Year 9    
students are working on developing their performance skills. 
 
Year 10 students have been given advice regarding subject selection for 2015. Teachers have suggested to students the most 
appropriate English course for them to study, but any further enquiries are welcome.  Year 8 students have also completed their 
subject selections and we look forward to offering them the study of amazing texts in the compulsory English course and Drama 
in the elective classes. 
 
Year 11 and 12 English and Drama students were fortunate to see Sydney Theatre Company’s production of Macbeth on      
Monday of Week 7 at Laycock St Theatre. The performance was entertaining and this experience has highlighted theatrical    
aspects of the play which will be beneficial to students’ understanding and give them further insight into these elements. 
 
Year 11 Drama students were lucky to view the Sydney Theatre Company’s production The Present on September 3, featuring 
Cate Blanchett and Richard Roxburgh. This was a wonderful opportunity for students to see some of our country’s finest and 
most renowned actors on stage and we are all envious of this!  
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s teacher if you have any concern regarding their progress in English or Drama. 
 
Mark Chapman 
Head Teacher English 
 
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 

 
Erina High School will be implementing a new system for advising parents of student absences starting 
in Term 4 2015. The  system which is integrated with our administration software will notify parents of 
whole day absences via SMS message. Parents will be able to provide reasons for absences by replying 
to the SMS messages. It is envisaged that this technology will be faster and more efficient for both    
parents and EHS   administration staff as well as a cost saving measure for the school.   
 

It very is  important that parents ensure the school has current and accurate mobile phone details on file to guarantee a success-
ful rollout of this technology. If you need to update your mobile phone details please contact the administration office on 
43677353. For those parents who do not have access to a mobile phone the existing practice of sending absence letters home 
will continue and students can continue to submit notes explaining absences to the office.  
 
If you have any questions relating to the new system please do not hesitate to contact me via phone or email                
jeremy.rennex@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Mr J Rennex, 
IT Coordinator. 
 
 
 
CAREERS NEWS  
 
All the latest Career News  can be found at: 
http://www.erina-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/careers-tradestart/careers/careers-newsletters 
 
 
Ms D. Pursehouse, 
Careers 
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SPORTS 
 
Year 7 & 8 Netball Gala Day 
 
On 21st August, Erina High School competed in a Netball Gala Day at Adcock Park.  There were 31 teams took part in the    
competition making it a very interesting day.  

 
In the first game we played Pennant Hills High School and won 
the game convincingly.  Game 2 saw us annihilate Mosman 14
-0.   In Game 3 we played Wyong and won again - we were on 
a roll!!!   Games 4, 5 and 6 saw us compete against some 
strong Northern Beaches competition and we lost all 3 games.  
We redeemed   ourselves in the 7th game against Henry   
Kendall High School. The quarter finals saw us take on the 
strong Wadalba side where we lost but won again in the semi 
finals against  Hornsby High. 
      
The girls played really well as a team  and enjoyed their sense 
of achievement. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Under 15 Boys Basketball 
 
Erina High v Pennant Hills High 
Final score - 35 to 30 
 
The under 15 boys basketball team travelled away from home for the second time in a row. The boys played Pennant Hills High 
at Brick Pit Stadium in Thornleigh. 
 
The game saw Erina start with a few quick baskets to put them in healthy lead at the end of the first quarter.  
 
Pennant Hills started to play some good offence and they put some good points on the board during the second and third      
quarters, although their points weren't enough to put them in the lead. During the final quarter the boys rallied in defence and 
finished the game with a well  deserved win. 
 
The team was lead by the captain, Lachlan Bathis, and Declan Kennedy, both showing excellent leadership skills at practice and 
during the game. 
 
The team consisted of: 
 
Lachlan Bathis (Captain) 
Declan Kennedy 
Rylee Walton 
Dylan Hall 
Alec Doolan 
Matt Cahill 
Chad Coffey 
Jack Ogle 
Brad Jay 
 
Round three awards: 
Players player: Alec Doolan 
Coaches award: Matt Cahill 
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Erina High School Oz-Tag 
Congratulations to our Year 9/10 and Opens Boys and Girls Oz-Tag Teams who recently competed in the Central Coast All 
Schools Oz-Tag competition held at Doyalson. Over 65 teams from across the coast came together for the biggest ever competi-
tion to be held at one venue in Central Coast Oz-Tag history.  
 

Our Year 9/10 Girls side came into the tournament with half the side 
never playing Oz-Tag before, but led by veterans Janai Edwards 
and Kim Meyer.  The girls improved in every game and secured an       
excellent win against Tumbi Umbi.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Open Girls side were unfortunately hampered by their trial HSC 
which meant very little training. Helaina Wellington scored multiple 
tries throughout the day, Tahleah Kirkman was tough in defence 
and Demi Prentice demonstrated great footwork.  
 

 

 

 

The Open Boys side also came into the gala day with little prepara-
tion but after a slow start the boys pulled together as a team and 
picked up some great wins against Wyong, Narara and Brisbane 
Water. Jesse Robson led the day with some outstanding tags and 
Jameson Flynn displayed great pace and determination to be the 
leading try scorer. The boys performed so well they made it into the 
semi finals but were unfortunately beaten by Mackillop in a very 
close match.  
 

 

 

 

Our Year 9/10 Boys side were struggling during training 
but on the day played some excellent structured, fast    
tempo footy. Blake Irwin made some excellent diving tags 
and Kane Douch led the boys around the field with some 
outstanding passing. The boys won all their pool games 
against Berkeley Vale, Kincumber, Brisbane Water and 
NG Central and then went onto the semi finals. The semi 
was played against Terrigal and after a slow start our boys 
made a great comeback but unfortunately were one left try 
short.  
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Congratulations to all of the players involved in the gala day. All students played the games in great spirit and represented Erina 
with pride. Both our boys sides finished in the top 4 with each competition starting with 18 sides. A great effort. Well done to all 
involved.  
 
Grant Keyes 
Erina High School 
Sports Organiser/Year 11 Advisor 
 
 
VISUAL ARTS REPORT 
 
Indigenous Memory Garden  
 
Over the last 10 weeks under the guidance and tutelage of            
Dr Byrnes and Mrs Ruming, Year 10 Visual Arts students worked 
on establishing an Indigenous Memory Garden in the school’s   
Agricultural farm. Teaching and Learning programs were modified 
to complete tasks as part of the Cultural Encounters unit of study. 
It has taken 10 weeks to complete and was designed specifically 
for that space. 
 
What an amazing space! Congratulations to all students and staff 
involved in the project. 
 
Ms P.Williams 
HT Administration/Visual Arts  
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PERMISSION FORM TO ATTEND THE ERINA HIGH SCHOOL CHRISTIAN GROUP  

meets on Wednesday, Break 1. 

EV Church is a New South Wales approved provider of Religious Education and is the coordinator of Christian Voluntary 
Lunchtime groups in high schools on the Central Coast. These groups, known as Flipside, exist to give Christian students the 
opportunity to grow in their understanding of Christianity, and to allow other students who may be interested in knowing more 
about Christianity the chance to explore their questions in an informal setting.  

 
EV Church takes seriously the need for you as parents to be fully informed concerning the activities of these groups before  
granting permission for your child to attend.  
Below is some information for you: 

 

Who can attend a Flipside lunchtime group? 
 Any high school student can attend a Flipside lunchtime group with parental permission 
 Participation in the group is entirely voluntary which means that students are free to stay or leave as they wish 

 

What happens during group meetings? 
 Christian teachings from the Bible are presented in a clear and age-appropriate manner * 
 Students are provided with a safe forum for reflections, questions and discussion regarding the Christian worldview 
 The beliefs and viewpoints of all students are respected 
 

Who runs the group? 
 The school Principal gives permission for the group to operate 
 Groups operate under the care and guidance of leaders who have been approved by EV Church 
 Leaders must comply with all relevant child protection policies and protocols 
 

* A copy of the Flipside groups talk content is available at evchurch.info  

 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

By completing and signing this form I am giving permission for my child to attend the Christian lunchtime group, Flipside, at their 
school. 

 

Student’s Name: _______________________________________________________________________________________  

School: _____________________________________________________________  School Year: ______________________  

Parent’s/Guardian’s Name: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent’s/Guardian’s Signature: __________________________________________   Date: ____________________________ 
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ADVERTISING/COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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Lux Hair and Beauty  - Special Offer for High 
School Students 

"Formal Time Is Here"  
Look no further for your Hair and Beauty needs! 

Make Up Application & Hair Up Style $100 

Add Black Magic Spray Tan $125 
Add OPI Gel Polish (hands or feet) $150 
Add Full Set Lashes $170!! 

Limited Bookings Available. Phone 4365 0009 
Now 
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Gosford Little Athletics Registration Dates 2015/2016 
Friday 11th September and Friday 18th September between 6pm – 8pm 

Practice night Friday 25th Sept – Season starts Friday 2nd Oct 
Adcock Park 9, West Gosford 

Cost is $150 for 1st child, $115 for 2nd child, then $105 for 3rd onwards 
Duel Registration with Senior Athletics is free 

There is a $30 Refundable Parent Assistance Levy/Bond per family 
We do not have credit card facilities,  

so please have cash or cheque payable to 
Gosford Little Athletics Centre Inc.  
Further information on our website 
www.gosfordlittleathletics.com.au 

or contact our President Stuart Farrant on 0404 466 848 
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